
 

 

Appendix 1 
 

 
City School 

 

 
Governing Body 

 
Appointment 

 
Tenure 

 
Notes 

 
City of London Academy 
Islington 
 

 
Not less than 3 and not 
subject to any maximum; 
 
4 City Corporation 
governors 
 
 
 
 
4 City University 
governors 
 
 
1 LEA governor 
 
2 parent governors 
 
1 headteacher 
 
1 teaching staff 
 
1 non-teaching staff 
 
 
1 community governor 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
City Corporation 
governors appointed by 
Court of Common 
Council/Education Board 
 
 
City University governors 
appointed by City 
University  
 
Appointed by LEA 
 
Elected by parents 
 
Ex-officio 
 
Elected by teaching staff 
 
Elected by non-teaching 
staff 
 
Appointed by governing 
body 
 
 
 

 
Four years, apart from 
Headteacher (ex-officio).  
 
No maximum tenure 
provided candidates 
remain eligible.  

 
Chairman/Deputy 
Chairman 
Elected annually by 
governors. A governor 
employed by academy is 
not eligible to be 
chairman/deputy 
chairman. No maximum 
term. 
 
City Corporation 
Sponsor Governors 
In practice 2 City 
Corporation sponsor 
governors are members of 
the Court of Common 
Council, and 2 are 
external members.  



 

 

 
City School 

 

 
Governing Body 

 
Appointment 

 
Tenure 

 
Notes 

Up to 2 co-opted 
governors appointed by 
governing body 
 
 
Any additional governors 
appointed by Secretary of 
State 
 

Appointed by governing 
body 
 
 
 
Secretary of State 

 
The City Academy 
Hackney 
 

 
Not less than 3 and not 
subject to any maximum 
 
5 City Corporation sponsor 
governors 
 
5 KPMG sponsor 
governors 
 
1 LEA governor 
 
3 parent governors 
 
 
 
 
1 headteacher 
 
1 teaching staff 
 
1 non-teaching staff 
 

 
 
 
 
Appointed by City 
Corporation 
 
Appointed by KPMG 
 
 
Appointed by LEA 
 
Elected by parents, or 
appointed by governing 
body if no candidate 
stands for election  
 
Ex-officio 
 
Elected by teaching staff 
 
Elected by non-teaching 
staff 

 
Four years, apart from 
Headteacher (ex-officio).  
 
No maximum tenure 
provided candidates 
remain eligible.  

 
Chairman/Deputy 
Chairman 
Elected annually by 
governors. A governor 
employed by academy is 
not eligible to be 
chairman/deputy 
chairman. No maximum 
term. 
 
  



 

 

 
City School 

 

 
Governing Body 

 
Appointment 

 
Tenure 

 
Notes 

 
1 community governor 
 
 
2 co-opted governors 
 
 
Any additional governors 
appointed by the 
Secretary of State 
 

 
Appointed by governing 
body 
 
Appointed by governing 
body 
 
Secretary of State for 
Education 

 
City of London Academies 
Southwark 
[Board of Directors 
overseeing 2 local 
governing bodies 
(LGBs)] 

 
Not less than 3 but not 
subject to any maximum 
  
 
Up to 9 sponsor directors 
 
 
Chair of each governing 
body 
 
Principal of each academy 
operated by Company 
 
Minimum of 2 parent 
directors (if no parent 
governors on each LGB) 
 
 
 
Any number of co-opted 

 
 
 
 
 
Appointed by City 
Corporation 
 
Ex-officio 
 
 
Ex-officio 
 
 
Elected by parents 
 
 
 
 
 
Appointed by Board of 

 
Four years, apart from 
Headteacher (ex-officio, 
as long as in post).  
 
 
  

 
Chairman/Deputy 
Chairman 
Elected annually by 
governors. A governor 
employed by academy is 
not eligible to be 
chairman/deputy 
chairman. Chairman must 
be a member of Court of 
Common Council. No 
maximum term. 
 
Governing Body 
The board of directors 
described on the left in 
practice consists of 8 
sponsor directors; 
headteacher of each 
academy; Chairman of 
Redriff LGB.  



 

 

 
City School 

 

 
Governing Body 

 
Appointment 

 
Tenure 

 
Notes 

directors provided number 
of directors employed by 
company does not exceed 
one-third of directors 
including Principals 
 

Directors  
 

 
City of London Academy 
Southwark Local 
Governing Body (LGB) 
 

 
8 sponsor governors 
 
2 staff governors (1 
teaching; 1 support staff) 
 
2 parent governors (one 
Southwark, one City of 
London) 
 
1 headteacher 
 
1 headteacher/deputy 
headteacher of Redriff 
Primary Academy 
 

 
Appointed by the Board of 
Directors  

  

 
Redriff Primary Academy 
Local Governing Body 
(LGB) 
 

 
1 teaching staff 
 
5 parent governors 
 
4 community governors 
 
Headteacher 
 
2 co-opted LEA governors 

 
Appointed by the Board of 
Directors 

  



 

 

 
City School 

 

 
Governing Body 

 
Appointment 

 
Tenure 

 
Notes 

 
Co-opted Principal/Senior 
Vice Principal of Academy 
 
1 Director appointed by 
the Company 
  
 

Galleywall Primary School, 
a City of London Academy 

tbc tbc tbc tbc 
 

City of London Primary 
Academy Islington  

tbc tbc tbc tbc 

 


